
 

 
MEMO 
 

To: Planning Commission  

From:  Loren Wiltse, Senior Planner 

Date: May 5, 2023 

 

RE: M&D Bings Subdivision Preliminary/Final 
  (Previously Z.L. Goodall Subdivision) 

 
 

 

 
Marc Bing is proposing to subdivide Lot 3 of “Plat “A” Z.L Goodall Subdivision” into two 2 residential 
lots (Lot-3A and Lot-3B).   Lot-3A is located at 159 S 300 E, on approximately 0.7 acres and will include 
both the existing residence and accessory structures.  Lot-3B is approximately 0.36-acres.  Lot-3B is 
designed to front on 200 South at approximately 345 E.  The subdivision is located within and subject to 
the regulations of the R-8 Residential Zone. 

 
Santaquin City Code requires that all street improvements be put in with any new subdivision.  The existing 
Lot 3 is subject to a recorded “Waiver of Protest Agreement” that transfers to the new lots.  The waiver 
provides for the future installation of standard street improvements including road, curb, gutter, sidewalk, 
and other requirements outlined in Title 11 of the Santaquin City Code.    

 
Subdivisions with three lots or less can qualify for a streamlined process which combines preliminary and 
final plans into one submittal. This development qualifies for this streamlined process.  The preliminary/final 
plans were reviewed by the Development Review Committee (DRC) on April 25, 2023, and a     
recommendation of approval subject to a condition that all redlines be addressed, was approved to be 
forwarded to the Planning Commission. 
 
The Planning Commission is the land use authority for this subdivision. 

 
Recommended Motion: “Motion to approve the M&D Bings Subdivision with the following conditions: 
 

- All redlines be addressed. 
 

Attachments: 
1. Zoning and Location Map 
2. Preliminary/Final Plans 

 

Zone: R-8 
Size: 1.06 
Lots: 2 
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